

ROARING 40°S

Official Newsletter of Apex 40

For Continuing Fellowship

President:

Lionel Mussell

Phone Bus. 662 2000 Priv. (059) 75 2870

Secretary:

Kevin Frazer

Phone Bus. 86 5734 Priv. 735 1675

Correspondence to P.O. Box 304, Lilydale. 3140

ISSUE NO.12

26th May, 1975.

CALANDAR CHECK LIST

- Friday June 6th - Dinner Meeting - Windsor

- Sunday July 6th -2nd Anniversary B.B.Q. - Mussell Homestead

- Saturday Aug 2nd - Dinner Meeting - Preston .. Ranch.

NEXT DINNER MEETING

Date - FRIDAY June 6th.

Venue - The Windsor Receptions, Main Road, Dandenong.

<u>Time</u> - 7 p.m.

Chairman - Barry Preston

Cost - Approx. \$6.00 per head.

Programme - Sue Saunders and Tony Preston who spent last year overseas (different countrys) will be our guest speakers.

Bookings - To Secretary, Kevin. Home - 735.1675

Business - 86.5734

By Wednesday June 4th please

EXPANSION

I am very pleased to report that we have received letters from David Mansfield, Devonport, John Osborne, George Town (Tasmania) and Dave Rose, Brisbane, all of whom are interested in helping to establish Apex 40 in their respective Towns. David will be calling a meeting shortly, and Dave has compiled a list of 40 retired Apexians in his town to follow up. These fellows have been sent brochures etc. and will be kept informed of our activities.

COMMITTEE MEETING

Your Committee met on April 27th and the following decisions made at that meeting are reported for your interest:

- 1. That dinner meetings continue to be held at Windsor Reception Rooms, Dandenong.
- 2. That consideration be given to having a band for dancing at meetings when required.
- 3. Expansion It was agreed that, in view of strong desire of currently active Central Gippsland members to continue participation this branches activities, expansion efforts should be directed initially towards East and South Gippsland areas.

 Names of potential contacts suggested included East Gippsland, Lex Glover, Joe Tanner.

 South Gippsland, Robert George, John Kansnitz, Trevor Klitzing, Bruce Peters, Max Scarborough, Vin Tuddenham, Jim Wilson.
- It was agreed that we ascertain names of clubs which have members retiring and endeavour to have representatives attend to issue invitations to membership of Apex 40 and distribute literature.
- 5. That we proceed to obtain a supply of lapel badges as agreed at the last dinner meeting at a cost within the range \$1.00 to \$1.50 each.

ADJUDICATORS PANEL

Following Apex 40 adjudications at last years Zone 12 Public Speaking contest, we have now provided adjudicators for over 20 inter club debates within Zone 12.

This has been a most successful activity this year and one that will become a continuing activity by Apex 40 for Apex Clubs, when requested.

Next year this activity will be organised on a proper basis under the guidance of a Convenor.

Do not forget to book for next Fridays Dinner. Teenage children of members are welcome.

Kevin Frazer

Secretary.